Anniston Runners Club
Minutes of the December Board Meeting
February 10, 2014 
6 PM Animal Medical Center Board room
Executive Board Present: Haley Gregg (arrived at 6:36), Nancy Grace, Mark Lentz, Brooke Nelson, Robert Powers, Leah Stuart and Carla Willingham 
Guest: Tom Downing (Canyon Climb) Joe Jankoski (WAR)
Mark Lentz called the meeting to order at 6:09 pm. Leah presented treasurer report for January. 
I. Old Business:
a.             New benchmark between MAD and 1200 club: Discussion regarding creating a new division for runners who exceed the MAD standard but fall below the 1200 club. The efforts of those runners should be rewarded. A new benchmark of 730 miles for the year was established. More discussion will be had regarding the reward for achieving this milestone. Safety equipment (blinkie lights or reflective vests) and visors were discussed as possible incentives. 
b. Grand Prix volunteer issue: Discussion regarding the logistics of utilizing a volunteer requirement for Grand Prix consideration was had. An idea of giving extra points for volunteering was mentioned.  More discussion is needed on  implementing the Grand Prix volunteer plan (volunteering for a race was a requirement for participation in GP).

c. Volunteer Vacancies: At this time, the following volunteer positions are vacant: 

i. Grand Prix Director

ii. Volunteer Coordinator

iii. Equipment Manager

iv. Youth Running Director

v. Women’s Running Director

vi. Rookie Runner’s Director (Next session. Amie Hinton to step down after winter session ends)

vii. Triathlon Director

viii. Plucked Turkey Race Director

ix. Newsletter/E Communications Director

x. Half Naked Race Director

Mark Lentz will send out an email to the club and ask for volunteers to fill these vacancies. The board will think of ideas to help promote the club and entice more interest in volunteering. There have been approximately140 households (not individual memberships) that have renewed for 2014. There is much potential for volunteerism. 

d. Accounting Firm-Leah reported that she was happy with the accounting firm. She reported that they gave her the guidelines for a 5013C organization to sell merchandise. They feel that ARC is currently within the guidelines and that selling merchandise for cost or a minimal profit adheres to the requirements. New merchandise, such as a new woman’s running shirt and/or warm ups (may have to wait until fall) was discussed. Mark mentioned another option for selling merchandise would be to use a company called Prepsports to order merchandise. A customer can order merchandise with the ARC logo and order directly from them. Many options from coffee cups to warm up sweats are available. Will eliminate the “middle man” if this option is accepted. Mark will research this further and report at next meeting. Leah also reported that Kemp and Associates will be a Woodstock sponsor. 
Shoe Fundraiser- Ben Dixon has agreed to store the shoes and coordinate bundling and pickup. The opportunity to make $3,000 is available. We need to collect used shoes, (all shoes, not just running or athletic) and bundle them in groups of 25 and bag them. Bags and collection are provided by the company (funds2org.com). In order to make $3,000, 7,500 pairs of shoes must be collected. The board feels that 1,000 pairs of shoes is a reasonable goal. They will pay $.40 per pound. We will begin advertising where and when to bring the shoes on Facebook and enews. Some suggested drop spots include YMCA, Animal Medical Center and JSU. The goal date is Woodstock 2014. Nancy Grace made a motion to accept the idea of having the fundraiser and Mark Lentz seconded. Motion carried. 
e.             Canyon Climb-Tom Downing reported that this event planning is going well. The Facebook page is active and an agreement with Championship racing for publicity was met. He is currently getting on email groups and getting residents to volunteer as crossing guards. He needs “runners” and “walkers” directional signs as they will be using different routes. Has a sweeper on the bike. He is currently drafting a letter to the City of Anniston with expectations from the city. There will be a kid’s half mile climb with participation medals. There are no medals for the walking division. Currently getting volunteers for finalize jobs. RMC is excited about the health fair and Joe Jankoski would love to get Red Cross involved in some way. He and Tom will discuss and work out arrangements. 
II. New Business:

a. Sub-Committee Reports
1. WAR- Joe Jankoski reported that this program was originally formed under the CDC (Community Development Corporation) and still technically falls under their umbrella. Since Joe doesn’t work for the CDC any longer, he would like to see if ARC is interested in overtaking and maintaining this program. All were in agreement in allowing WAR to fall under ARC. Joe has agreed to continue being director, but his new job is more demanding and he will require some volunteer help. ARC will send letter to CDC (Brooke will draft and Mark will sign) requesting that they release WAR program to ARC. Mark reported insurance guidelines are very strict and in order for us to be involved in WAR, it really needs to fall under the umbrella of ARC. Signups for WAR will be first week of June up until Woodstock. Thoughts of extending the program after Woodstock were briefly discussed. No resolution at this time. It should be understood that WAR is not the same as Youth Runners. WAR was originally intended for youth to get involved in running, but some younger kids began attending once they saw the runners. We embrace all children who want to be involved with WAR.
2. Rookie Runners-Amie reported that she will step down as Rookie Runner director after this session is complete. So far, nobody has agreed to take over. Some names were suggested and follow up will be done in the next few weeks. Rookie Runners would like to have shirts. ARC approved them ordering their shirts and having each runner pay for them. Haley Gregg motioned that we order and Leah Stuart seconded. Motion carried. 
3. Rocky Hollow Neighborhood Association (Woodstock)-Jennifer Maddox of the RHNA contacted Brooke about helping again this year with the Woodstock training runs (setting up water breaks throughout the course). Asked if ARC could donate some proceeds from Woodstock be given to the RHNA for some revitalization projects. A suggested amount of $500 was given by Haley Gregg, Carla made a motion and Robert seconded that we give $500 out of the proceeds to the RHNA.
4. Woodstock 2014-Haley mentioned that due to her new job transition, she will need to procure an assistant race director if she is to take on being Woodstock director again. Her location and new hours prevents her from being able to have her finger on the pulse of all things Woodstock. She also reported a number of volunteer positions that were vacant including:

a. Food committee chair

b. Elite chair

c. Volunteer chair

d. Registration chair

Robert advised having a Woodstock interest meeting to see who would be willing to help serve at Woodstock in any capacity.  Haley will reach out to ARC members through email/Facebook with current vacancies and needs. 

b. e a motion to adjourn and Carla seconded and meeting was adjourned at 8:24pm.

b. the Anniston Country Club for the lastveryone wGolden Springs Community Center-walk/run to promote GSCC. Patrick Steele, the director of the GSCC reached out to Robert to ask ARC to possibly help with a fun run/walk he plans to have to promote the center and encourage the community to use it. The only thing he asked for was a few runners to volunteer time to speak with participants about running, offer safety tips, tips regarding selecting shoes, etc. Brooke suggested we make a training run and social so that the new runners can participate. Will report more at a later date after Robert speaks with director about our ideas. 
c.  Anniston Runners Club Banquet 2015- Brooke mentioned that we should book the date and venue for the banquet for 2015. Everyone was in agreement that the Anniston Country Club worked well and that the casual “race” attire fit beautifully and everyone reported enjoying themselves. She will book the Anniston Country Club as soon as the date for the Half Naked is determined. She will check and see when the Auburn Half marathon is first. 

Mark made a motion to adjourn and Carla seconded and meeting was adjourned at 8:24pm.

